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E-mail received 14/06/2010 From Alun Davies AM to Chair 

Chris Chapman AM  
Chair  
Petitions Committee  
National Assembly for Wales  
Cardiff Bay  
   

Dear Chris,  

Ysbyty Aneurin Bevan Ebbw Vale  

I have now had an opportunity to discuss the response of the Health Board with the 
petitioners in Ebbw Vale. They are grateful for the way in which the Petitions Committee has 
given this issue its careful and supportive consideration over the past few months. 

The response of the Health Board is very useful in that it outlines the cases where the minor 
injuries unit would be able to deal with specific cases and this has given some greater 
understanding and reassurance to people living in Blaenau Gwent. 

However whilst the Health Board explains why it would not be possible to site a fully-
functional A&E department at the new hospital, it is disappointing that it does not appear to 
have considered other options. The most obvious is that of re-locating the out-of-hours GP 
service for Blaenau Gwent from Nevill Hall to Ysbyty Aneurin Bevan. At present people 
requiring out-of-hours treatment have to attend the centre in Abergavenny. This is very 
difficult for people in Blaenau Gwent and the opening of the new hospital would appear to be 
an opportunity to relocate this service much closer to the people it serves. This would be an 
intelligent and sensible option which would provide a great enhancement of the services to be 
offered by the hospital.  

At the same time it would be useful if the Aneurin Bevan Health Board carried out an audit of 
those services which may be offered from the new facility in Ebbw Vale, services such renal 
dialysis and chemotherapy are two services where it would be both possible and cost-
effective to provide services in a much more local setting. 

I do hope that the Committee would therefore consider the following proposal in taking 
forward this petition: To ask the Health Board to relocate out-of-hours GP services for 
Blaenau Gwent to the new Ysbyty Aneurin Bevan.  

Thank you again for the time that you have taken in reviewing this petition. The petitioners are 
very grateful for this consideration and have been most impressed with the work of the 
Committee. 

Please let me know if you would like to discuss any of these matters prior to your next 
meeting.  

Best wishes,  

Alun  

ALUN DAVIES AC - AM  
Llafur - Labour  
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